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(2) It b is, b is not an historically black 
college or university, as designated by the 
Secretary of Education pursuant to 34 CFR 
608.2. 

(3) It b is, b is not a college or university 
having a student body in which more than 40 
percent of the students are Hispanic Amer-
ican. 

(4) It b is, b is not a private voluntary or-
ganization which is controlled by individuals 
who are socially and economically disadvan-
taged. 

(b) Definitions. (1) Asian Pacific Americans, 
as used in this provision means United 
States citizens whose origins are in Japan, 
China, the Philippines, Vietnam, Korea, 
Samoa, Guam, the U.S. Trust Territory of 
the Pacific Islands (Republic of Palau), the 
Northern Mariana Islands, Laos, Kampuchea 
(Cambodia), Taiwan, Burma, Thailand, Ma-
laysia, Indonesia, Singapore, Brunei, Repub-
lic of the Marshall Islands, or the Federated 
States of Micronesia. 

(2) Controlled by socially and economically 
disadvantaged individuals means management 
and daily business are controlled by one or 
more such individuals. 

(3) Native Americans, as used in this provi-
sion means American Indians, Eskimos, 
Aleuts, and native Hawaiians. 

(4) Owned by socially and economically dis-
advantaged individuals means at least 51 per-
cent owned by one or more individuals who 
are both socially and economically disadvan-
taged, or a publicly owned business having at 
least 51 percent of its stock owned by one or 
more socially and economically disadvan-
taged individuals. 

(5) Small business concern, as used in this 
provision, means a U.S. concern, including 
its affiliates, that is independently owned 
and operated, not dominant in the field of 
operation in which it is bidding on Govern-
ment contracts, and qualifies as a small 
business under the criteria and size stand-
ards in 13 CFR part 121. 

(6) Small disadvantaged business, as used in 
this provision, means a small business con-
cern that: 

(i) Is at least 51 percent owned by one or 
more individuals who are both socially and 
economically disadvantaged, or a publicly 
owned business having at least 51 percent of 
its stock owned by one or more socially and 
economically disadvantaged individuals; and 

(ii) Has its management and daily business 
controlled by one or more such individuals. 

(7) Subcontinent Asian Americans, as used in 
this provision, means United States citizens 
whose origins are in India, Pakistan, Ban-
gladesh, Sri Lanka, Bhutan, or Nepal. 

(c) Qualified groups. The offeror shall pre-
sume that socially and economically dis-
advantaged individuals include Black Ameri-
cans, Hispanic Americans, Native Ameri-
cans, Asian-Pacific Americans, Subcontinent 
Asian Americans, and women. 

(End of provision) 

[56 FR 27209, June 13, 1991, as amended at 62 
FR 40470, July 29, 1997] 

752.226–2 Subcontracting with dis-
advantaged enterprises. 

As prescribed in 726.7007, insert the 
following clause: 

SUBCONTRACTING WITH DISADVANTAGED 
ENTERPRISES (APR 1997) 

NOTE: This clause does not apply to prime 
contractors that qualify as disadvantaged 
enterprises as described below. 

(a) Not less than ten (10) percent of the dol-
lar value of this contract shall be subcon-
tracted to disadvantaged enterprises as de-
scribed in paragraph (b) of this clause. 

(b) Disadvantaged enterprises are U.S. or-
ganizations or individuals that are: 

(1) Business concerns (as defined in FAR 
19.001) owned and controlled by socially and 
economically disadvantaged individuals; 

(2) Institutions designated by the Sec-
retary of Education, pursuant to 34 CFR 
608.2, as historically black colleges and uni-
versities: 

(3) Colleges and universities having a stu-
dent body in which more than 40 percent of 
the students are Hispanic American; or 

(4) Private voluntary organizations which 
are controlled by individuals who are so-
cially and economically disadvantaged. 

(c) Definitions. (1) Controlled by socially and 
economically disadvantaged individuals means 
management and daily business are con-
trolled by one or more such individuals. 

(2) Owned by socially and economically dis-
advantaged individuals means at least 51 per-
cent owned by one or more individuals who 
are both socially and economically disadvan-
taged, or a publicly owned business having at 
least 51 percent of its stock owned by one or 
more socially and economically disadvan-
taged individuals. 

(3) Socially and economically disadvantaged 
individuals has the same meaning as in FAR 
19.001, except that the term also includes 
women. 

(d) Contractors should require representa-
tions from their subcontractors regarding 
their status as a disadvantaged enterprise. 
Contractors acting in good faith may rely on 
such representations by their subcontrac-
tors. 

(End of clause) 

[56 FR 27210, June 13, 1991, as amended at 62 
FR 40470, July 29, 1997] 
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